Trenton, Florida

May 31, 1983


The Gilchrist County School met in special session at 8:00 P.M. on the above date with all members present to wit:

Elvin Mathews, Chairman

Raymond Hutchinson

Carol Hyde

James Vickers

Woodrow Smith

After being called to order by the chairman, the following business was transacted:

OPENING REMARKS


Superintendent Thomas started the workshop session by stating some of the positive aspects of the recent criticism by the Gainesville Sun.  Mr. Thomas stated that the food service program is an integral part of the overall school program and will be given the same priority as other programs.

CONCERNS


Many concerns and interests were expressed by board members, the superintendent and persons in the audience.

STATUS OF PROGRAM


The Superintendent explained where we are at this time with the food service program, the changes he has already made and the changes he plans to implement in the 1983-84 school year.  Procedures now being followed will be reduced to writing.

CONSORTIUM DIRECTORS


O.B. Hendrix, director of Northeast Florida Educational Consortium and Fran Widregen, School Food Service Consultant for the consortium, explained their work with our food service program.  A project proposal has been submitted to the state in behalf of 

several small counties within the consortium.  If approved, this would make funds available to assist these counties in establishing and/or maintaining a management programs for food service.  This would include problem definitions, goals, operations and activities to establish and maintain the goals for the programs.  Technical assistance and evaluation would be provided by NEFEC.

RECOMMENDATIONS


Several recommendations were made by the consortium representatives for the improvement of our food service program.  Ms. Widregen expressed her feeling about the positive attitude of the workers in this program and some of the good things they are doing.

CONSULTANT REPORT


Recommendations and findings of a recent visit by a state department of education consultant were discussed.  Many of these recommendations have already been instituted.

CAROL HYDE


Board member Carol Hyde discussed the questions raised by the Gainesville Sun concerning improprieties of some lunchroom workers.  Mrs. Hyde says she resents these random charges and would like names of people if the board is expected to consider these charges.

CONSORTIUM PROPOSAL


O.B. Hendricks will have his staff write a proposal for guidelines for the food service program.  The proposal will be written at no cost to the Board.  The board will review the proposal and determine if it meets our needs and if it is financially feasible. 

CHAIRMAN’S STATEMENT


Chairman Mathews thanked the consortium staff for their assistance.  He sated that he felt we have capable people and that we will need only technical assistance from the consortium.

There being no further business to come before the board at this time it adjourned at 9:55 P.M.
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